
June 7, 2013

CCC Probation Department

50 Douglas Drive, 2nd Floor, Martinez

Welcome and Announcement:  Chief Probation Officer Philip Kader called the CCP meeting to order at 8:05 am. He announced that there is a County Department Heads meeting this morning as well thus the reason for less than full attendance of the CCP Executive Committee.  Reentry Coordinator Jessie Warner and Public Defender Robin Lipetzky are attending a Pre-Trial Conference in Palm Springs.  Chief Kader said there is a timeline for the Pre-Trial project and he hopes that it will be ready to go by September/October.  Chief Kader thanked Presiding Judge Barry Goode for his support.  Several CCP members will be visiting San Jose for a Pre-Trial presentation.  Chief Kader passed along the signature sheet on the letter of support of those participating in the Second Chance Grant.  
Chief Philip Kader presented to the group the idea of cancelling the Friday, July 5, 2013 CCP meeting and returning on Friday, August 2, 2013.  There being no discussion, the decision to return on Friday, August 2nd was unanimously agreed upon.   
Public Comment:  The CCP received comments from the public (recorded and noted at end of minutes). 
Record of Action:  Chief Kader moved to consider accepting the May 10, 2013 Record of Action.  There being no comments on the Record of Action, Chief Kader asked if there was a motion to accept the May 10, 2013 Record of Action.  Chief Chris Magnus made the Motion and it was seconded by Mimi Lyster. All voted yes and the motion was approved as submitted. Richmond Police Chief Chris Magnus thanked the CAO and very much appreciates the acronyms at the end of the packets.

Conflict of Interest Code:  CAO Sr. Deputy Tim Ewell presented the necessity of adopting a Conflict of Interest Code of the CCP.  This is a follow up document to the Form 700 distributed in February 2013.  Chief Kader asked what the will of the CCP Committee is, and with no objections, Chief Kader asked if there was a motion to adopt the Conflict of Interest Code as presented and approved forwarding to the Board of Supervisors.  The Motion was made by Superintendent Joe Ovick and seconded by the Sheriff Representative.  All in favor, motioned passed.  Noes:  0, Absentias: 0.  
Update on 2013/14 AB109 Public Safety Realignment Budget:  CAO representative Tim Ewell presented an update on the Board of Supervisors and Standing Committees Report: On May 21, 2013, the Board approved an amended budget and approved an additional $200,000 to the Sheriff to facilitate a jail community program. Chief Kader reiterated that it is the goal of the CCP to monitor what happens in Sacramento as we become more aware of the process for fiscal year 14/15 revenue.  The budget allotment statewide should remain the same but it may not be known until December.  A new formula has failed to make it out of Committee. Planning for the FY 2014/15 CCP budget will commence in December 2013.  At that time, any remaining funds should be known as well.  Chief Kader thanked the County Administrators Office in producing the budget information.   

Update on RFP Process to Implement AB109 Programming:  CAO Interim Sr. Deputy Lara DeLaney reported the selected responses were forwarded to the Public Protection Committee (PPC) and the Board of Supervisors who unanimously approved the contracts.  Lara is now working with six contractors to work out any issues and anticipates completing the contracts within the next several weeks.  Reentry Coordinator Jessie Warner has set June 18th at 9 am here at 50 Douglas for all contractors/providers to present their services.  The Reentry Resource Guide (211) has been completed and available to the public (libraries, etc).  If you are interested in an electronic or hard copy, please email Lara DeLaney (lara.delaney@cao.cccounty.us).  

Update on Activities of CAB:  Chair Susun Kim said she would like to see more community engagement education in this process, and would like to do focus groups with AB 109 clients to see what their needs are at this time.  CAB would also reach out to Probation to find out what resources are needed by probation officers.  Also, one of the critical issues CAB will focus on is obtaining drivers license for clients.  Men & Women of Purpose Representative asked for someone on the CCP to get in touch with The Rescue Mission to explain what is being done with AB 109 clients.  Chief Kader said focus group meetings are possible, but that it is necessary to include Probation staff for their insight as well.  Devora Levine suggested that within the group meetings to include families which are a huge part of integrating clients back into the community.  Chief Chris Magnus suggested distributing the 211 Resource Guide to all County police departments for public lobby areas.  Lara DeLaney said she would get copies out to all municipalities.  

Update on Data and Research Development Efforts:  CAB representative Harlan Grossman reported the group met on June 3, 2013 with representatives from Probation, Sheriff, Behavioral Health, District Attorney, and CAB members.  Unfortunately there was no one from the Public Defender’s Office or the Superior Court.  Mr. Grossman said it is very important to have input from all Departments and urged the department representatives to attend the next Data Collection meeting on July 11, 2013 from 9 -10 am, place TBD.  Lara DeLaney presented the draft RFQ and timeline to the Design and Data Collection Committee and is working on developing the language. 

Additional Information:  Lara DeLaney presented the preliminary RFQ draft and reviewed the proposed A109 RFQ timeline:  Final RFQ to CCP – August 2; final RFQ to PPC – August 12; Final RFQ issued – August 14; responses due by September 20; evaluation period – September 23-27; CCP reviews results - October 4; PPC reviews results - October 14; Board award date – October 22; contract start date – November 1, 2013.  All input is appreciated.  There is approximately $242,000 available for this project.  Chief Magnus and the Sheriff Representative suggested expanding the list to include local police departments, and to also agree on a common description of what recidivism is.  Probation’s description of recidivism is a new conviction.  
Chief Kader announced that it appears the State budget will be approved next week, very close to Governor Brown’s May Revise.  He has also contacted California Forward to participate in the Data Collection project.  Chief Magnus spoke to the timeline for this project and that additional funds may be asked from the CCP at a future date.  Rebecca Brown complimented the Sheriff for their point of view on evaluations, and all the CCP groups for recent discussions and being an open committee to allow both public and private to view the RFP and offer editing suggestions.  The District Attorney has been funded to have a Reentry Coordinator, Steve Bolen, who has been designated to head up the Calendar Unit and do the ground work for reentry, homeless and mental health courts.  
Chief Philip Kader adjourned the CCP meeting at 9:27 am.  

The next regular CCP meeting will be held on Friday, August 2, 2013, 8 to 10 am @ the Probation Department, 50 Douglas Drive, 2nd Floor, Martinez.  There will not be a CCP meeting in July (originally July 5).
Executive Committee:  Chief Probation Officer Philip Kader, Behavioral Health Director Cynthia Belon, District Attorney Mark Peterson, Sheriff David Livingston, Public Defender Robin Lipetzky, Richmond Police Chief Chris Magnus, Superior Court Director Mimi Lyster-Zimmelman.
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Office of County Probation Officer Chief Philip Kader
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June 7, 2013
CCP Meeting Minutes
Public Comment:  *Antoine”, representing Men and Women of Purpose, spoke of the need to reopen the Homeless Court in order to assist clients in obtaining drivers licenses so they can obtain employment.  Judge Barry Goode said the Homeless Court was cut due to budget restraints. He shared that a grant is in the works to reopen a Homeless Court but there is no timeline for reopening.  
*Bruce Jordan, former parolee spoke of the urgent needs of his family who currently live in their car.  He continues to get refused services, but is trying to stay positive.  He’s finding there is no help for violent felons not under AB109.  
*Willie Moffett, St. Vincent DePaul, CBO Representative, spoke of Mr. Jordan not being the only person needing assistance and he encourages other CBOs to seek out private employers for people like Mr. Jordan who are not AB 109.  Mr. Moffett applauds CCP and all County, State and local CBO’s for their continued support.  
Chief Kader reminds us that the AB109 funding stream for Probation is about 12% of what Probation actually does, and there are a slew of clients that are not getting services due to the lack of a non-AB109 funding stream.  
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